

MANCHESTER AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE



ZOOS DEC SI ANTO: CL

December 19, 2008

T.R.A. DUCKET ROOM

Chairman Tre Hargett

Tennessee Regulatory Authority 460 James Robertson Parkway Nashville, Tennessee 37243

08-0310

Dear Chairman Hargett,

I am writing this letter to ask for your approval of the Ben Lomand Communications state wide certification. The granting of this state wide certification will give Ben Lomand Communications the permission they need to serve the businesses and industrial parks in Coffee County.

The fiber build out that Ben Lomand Communications is willing to provide will give Coffee County's industrial parks the advanced services that are necessary for today's competitive technological market. The fiber network will add to the list of benefits Coffee County provides to recruit business and industry to our area, thus making us competitive with the larger markets.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter. I would like the opportunity to further discuss this matter with the commission. If an appointment is available, please call my office at 931-728-3458.

Sincerely,

Roger Dotson, President Susie McEacharn, Executive Director

MANCHESTER TENNESSEE

110 E. Main Street Manchester, TN 37355 931-728-7635 Fax 931-723-0736 e-mail:

manchestercoc@bellsouth.net